
A regular meeting of the Shoshone Municipal Water Joint Powers Board was held at its Water Treatment Plant, September 8, 2014, at 10:00 a.m.


PRESENT:

Bryan Lee, Craig Sorenson, Don Richards, Jim Mentock,  



  Jim Hillberry, and J.R. Gonzales.
                   ABSENT:     Steve Miller


 
ALSO PRESENT: Craig Barsness, Dave Midthun, and Susanne Lee

Minutes

Vice Chairman Lee called the meeting to order at 9:49 a.m. by asking for approval of the minutes of the August 11, 2014 board meeting.  Jim Mentock made a motion to approve the minutes of the August 11, 2014 board meeting as printed.  Second by Jim Hillberry.  AYE:  Board Members:  Lee, Sorenson, Richards, Mentock, Hillberry, and Gonzales.  NAY: none. Motion carried.
Bills

A list of the bills was presented.  Vice Chairman Lee asked for approval of the September 8, 2014 bills list totaling $ 45,278.03.  There was brief discussion regarding the bills. Jim Hillberry made a motion to approve the bills as listed.  Second by Craig Sorenson.  AYE:  Board Members:  Lee, Sorenson, Richards, Mentock, Hillberry, and Gonzales.  NAY: none. Motion carried.
Public Comments

Vice Chairman Lee asked for public comments.  There were no public comments.
Update on the valve actuator replacement project

The Manager reported that our attorney, Tracey Copenhaver, has completed his review of the project’s specs. The Manager will review his comments and meet with Travis Conklin, Engineering Associates, to make the final changes. The project will be advertised by September 16, 2014.

Update on deep anode bed cathodic protection system project

The Manager reported that it will not be necessary to drill pilot holes for the positioning of the anodes due to the geology of the area. The ideal location for the anode at the booster pump station is on private property, necessitating a request for an easement. These findings were arrived at after a recent visit and area survey by Frank Page and geologist Mike Kaczmarek, Morrison & Maierle, Inc., and Bill Spickelmire, RustNot Corrosion, Inc.
CPO Report
The Chief Plant Operator gave an overview of the Monthly Production Summary report. There was brief discussion regarding the report. August production was down from a typical August due to cooler, wetter weather at the end of the month. Elevated turbidity persists because of the rain. Bob Martin, Integrated Solutions Engineering, was at the plant for a week to begin engineering design on the third phase of the SCADA upgrade. He will return in mid-September for the River Run.
Manager’s Report

The Manager reported that WYO-STAR interest figures are not in for August yet. July was 0.2331%. Water use is down 7.4% over last August by 10 million gallons for an income loss of $13,500. For this fiscal year, we are down 5.5%. A cooler, wetter summer has resulted in the decrease in usage.

The Manager requested approval to advertise for bids for a new truck. Jim Mentock made a motion to authorize the Manager to advertise for bids for a new truck. Second by Jim Hillberry. AYE:  Board Members:  Lee, Sorenson, Richards, Mentock, Hillberry, and Gonzales.  NAY: none. Motion carried.

Other Business

The Manager reminded members they are attending a tour of the Buffalo Bill Dam after today’s board meeting. 

There was no other business to report.

At 10:14 a.m. Don Richards made a motion that the meeting be adjourned.  Second by J.R. Gonzales. AYE:  Board Members:  Lee, Sorenson, Richards, Mentock, Hillberry, and Gonzales.   NAY: none. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned.


Attest:   

Chairman

Secretary


